
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Advisory # 2021-A-003 

Subject COVID-19 Arrival Testing  

From: Airport Operations 

Contact: Glen Henderson, glen.henderson@gtaa.com, 416-776-9958 

Date: 2021-01-31 

In order to facilitate the recent announcement made by the Provincial Government regarding 

mandatory Covid-19 testing for International arriving passengers, the following process changes will 

be implemented on February 1st, 2021: 

1) Effective 1100 local, both the Terminal 1 ITT and Terminal 3 Recheck facilities will be closed 

until further notice. 

2) Effective 1200 (noon), all terminating International and Transborder arriving passengers, as 

well as connecting passengers remaining in Ontario will be directed to the Terminal 1 or 

Terminal 3 Arrivals Testing locations where passengers will undergo a mandatory COVID 

test. Passengers connecting outside of Ontario will continue to follow established connection 

processes until the Federal mandate comes into effect, which is expected mid-February. 

3) To ensure that connecting passengers make their onward flights, Air Carriers are requested 

to prioritize the offload of connecting passengers, specifically those connecting within 

Ontario.  

4) In the event the Arrivals Testing Facilities reach capacity, established metering / holding 

protocols will be utilized to ensure public safety. 

5) Communications regarding pre-registration will be provided shortly to expedite processing 

and reduce the potential for arrivals holding/metering.  
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